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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
496-A

Committee:
Finance 


Title:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the public sale of taxicab licenses. 



Sponsor:
Council Member Weprin, by request of the Mayor

Summary of Legislation: This bill would amend local law to authorize the City to sell up to 900 additional taxi medallions over the next three years. These new licenses would be issued by public sale in accordance with regulations to be promulgated by the New York City Taxi and Limousine Commission. Intro 496 was amended by adding subdivisions (b) and (c). Subdivision (b) requires that at least nine percent of the total number of licenses issued by the TLC pursuant to section19-532 shall be subject to the requirement that vehicles operated pursuant to these licenses be powered by compressed natural gas or be hybrid electric vehicles and that at least nine percent of the total number of licenses issued by the TLC be fully accessible to persons with disabilities. Subdivision (c) requires that the vehicles operated pursuant to these licenses be entitled to accept street hails as may any other vehicle operating under a valid  taxicab license.

Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately.


Fiscal Year in Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2004


Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY04
	FY Succeeding 

Effective FY05
	Full Fiscal 

Impact FY04

	Revenues (+)
	$65,000,000
	$65,000,000
	$65,000,000                 

	Expense (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$65,000,000
	$65,000,0000
	$65,000,000


Impact on Revenues: 
The issuance of these 900 taxi medallions would result in approximately $196 million                                                 over the next three years or approximately $65 million per year.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:

N/A
Source of Information:
 
New York City Council Finance Division
New York City Department of Finance
Estimate Prepared By:

Daniel Turriago, Senior Financial Analyst

Pablo Zangerle, Deputy Director Revenue

FIS History:



To be considered by the Committee on June 27, 2003

